
2023: Our 155th Year as Morrow County’s Catholic Community
Catholic Church of the Sacred Hearts

4680 U.S. Highway 42, Cardington, Ohio 43315

419-946-3611
Web site: www.sacredheartschurch.org
E-mail: sacredheartschurch@gmail.com

In an emergency
when there is an immediate need for a priest, please call

740-341-5681

Masses

Parish Office Hours
Monday CLOSED
Tuesday 9:30 am-1:30 pm
Wednesday 9:30 am-1:30 pm
Thursday 9:30 am-1:30 pm
Friday 9:30 am-1:30 pm

Parish Staff

Fr. Thomas Buffer 
Pastor

Fr. Seth Keller 
Parochial Vicar

Sunday 
Saturday: 4:30 pm (Sunday Vigil);  

Sunday: 9:00 am

Weekdays 
Tuesday: 6:00 pm 

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday: 8:45 am 
First Saturday: 8:45 am

Holydays of Obligation 
See bulletin.

Confession 
Saturday: 3:30-4:15 pm

Eucharistic Adoration 
First Saturday of every month, 

9:15 am-3:15 pm



CATHOLIC CHURCH OF THE SACRED HEARTS CARDINGTON, OHIO

June 10/11, 2023
Corpus Christi
MASSES THIS WEEK

Saturday 4:30 p.m.
Sunday 9:00 a.m. Pro Populo
Tuesday 6:00 p.m.
Wednesday 8:45 a.m. +Bill Vance
Thursday 8:45 a.m. +Carl Hess
Friday 8:45 a.m. +Chris Kaposie

LITURGICAL ASSIGNMENTS

LECTORS
Sat. 6/10 Michelle LaBarge
Sun. 6/11 Erin Kelty
Sat. 6/17 Stephanie Zmuda
Sun. 6/18 Flo Horton

ALTAR SERVERS
Sat. 6/10
Sun. 6/11 A.J. Brehm, Garrett Reeve
Sat. 6/17
Sun. 6/18 A.J. Brehm, Garrett Reeve

SACRISTANS
Sat. 6/10 Carol Ferguson
Sun. 6/11 Jackie Wagner
Sat. 6/17 Stephanie Zmuda
Sun. 6/18 Mary Jean Nixon

USHERS
Sat. 6/10 Jack Christy
Sun. 6/11 Carl Ferguson
Sat. 6/17 Nathan Bell
Sun. 6/18 Allen Wagner

COUNTERS
Sun. 6/11 Donna & Eric Kill, Martha & Ron Meier
Sun. 6/18 Ginny & Will Schindley, Dennis Zoulek

LINENS FOR JUNE
Joanne Bower

OFFERTORY Collection Online Total
May 28 $1622.00 $591.24 $2213.24
June 4 $2019.00 $141.24 $2160.24

TWO FAREWELL GATHERINGS are planned for Father 
Buffer in June. Following the 4:30 p.m. Mass on Saturday, June 
24 punch and cake will be served and after the 9:00 a.m. Mass 
on Sunday, June 25 a breakfast will be served. Please plan to 
attend either event to thank Father for his great leadership of 
the Parish over the past seven years and to wish him the best in 
his new assignment starting in July at St. Cecilia in Columbus.

FROM THE PASTOR
From Monday, June 19 to Thursday, June 22, Fr. Keller 
and I will join Bishop Fernandes and all the priests of 
the diocese at Salt Fork State Park for a convocation. 
We will be praying together and hearing from our bishop 
about how we can work together as a local church to 
bring the life of the Risen Christ to everyone in the 
Diocese of Columbus. During those four days, the usual 
daily Masses will not be offered at our parish. The Mass 
schedule will resume as usual on Friday, June 23.
The upcoming convocation reminds us that we are part 
of a larger diocesan Church that needs our support. Have 
you made your pledge to the 2023 Appeal yet? If every 
parish family participates, we will meet and exceed 
our goal before the end of June. If you have not done 
so already, please take a moment today to complete 
your pledge envelope or pledge online at https://www.
columbuscatholicgiving.org/appeal-make-a-gift-now
This Sunday’s feast of the Solemnity of the Most Holy 
Body and Blood of Christ brings us back to the heart of our 
faith: the Blessed Sacrament. Writing in the year 2000, 
the late great Cardinal George of Chicago beautifully 
articulated the relationship between the Sacrament of the 
Eucharist and the Sacrament of Penance:
“The risen Lord creates a new people by inviting us 
into personal intimacy with himself. Preparing to 
celebrate Corpus Christi...should include meeting 
Christ this Easter time in the two sacraments through 
which he accompanies us through life: Penance or 
Reconciliation and the Eucharist. For many years, 
these two sacraments were received together. Each 
time they received Holy Communion, many Catholics 
went to confession. Because this practice kept many 
from receiving Communion as often as possible, 
catechists explained that only mortal sin should 
keep one from participating fully in the Eucharist 
by receiving Communion. This is good teaching, but 
the battle has now been won. Everyone understands 
that union with the Lord in the Eucharist forgives 
our venial sins and that only grave sin should keep us 
from receiving Communion”.
Sincerely Yours, in Christ,
Fr. Thomas Buffer
Pastor



THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST JUNE 11, 2023

PRAYER LIST: Please remember in your prayers the 
following who have been recommended to our charitable 
concern:
Caroline Petitti, Linda Christy, Pam Frysinger, Wes Ramsey, 
Patrick Drouhard, Gene Doon, Allen Wagner, Hank & Janie 
Kowalewski, Deanna Kowalewski, Janice Middaugh, Stephan 
Houser, Mahisha Zoulek, James & Lillian Joering, Marjorie 
Armbruster, Johanna Conti, Dalton Sherman, Betty Crum, 
Walter Olsen, Billy Ervin, Judy Manley, Stephen Karigithe, 
Sabina Busto, Patricia (Trish) Thomas, Robin Hudson, Barb 
Dickason, Deanna Cox, Dawn Barranco, Mary Jo Fetch, 
Christa Havel, Linda Harvey, Donna Spreng, Kyle Conley, 
Dave & Ethel Evans, Sam Harding, Walt Bakle, Barb May 
Wilt, Rose Long, Don Goble, Marian Morgan, Mary Ellen 
Berg, Doyle Rogers, Kathy Tollison

THE HOST GUILD meeting in June will be on Monday 
the 12th at 6:30 p.m. in Foeller Hall. This will be our annual 
meeting. We will have a potluck that evening, so bring your 
favorite dish or snack and plan on joining us. .

Catholic men! Would you like to belong to an 
active group of men who share your faith? You 
should definitely consider joining us here at 
Sacred Hearts.

HOLY LAND PILGRIMAGE
There will be a pilgrimage to the Holy Land and Egypt with Fr. 
Keller, January 28-February 9, 2024. There are brochures with 
the details and itinerary available in the vestibule. There will 
also be an informational meeting for those who are interested 
on Sunday, June 11th at 4:00 p.m. at St Mary’s in the white 
house next to the church parking lot. Please contact Fr. Keller 
at fatherkeller@marionstmary.org if you have questions or are 
interested in the trip, especially if you are unable to attend the 
meeting.

SAVING OUR SEMINARIANS 
Knights of Columbus Project:
THANK YOU all who are donating after Mass! The month 
of May we have a running total of $200.00.
Thanks again to everyone who bought The Super Cash Bonanza 
Tickets. Proceeds from these ticket sales benefit Knights of 
Columbus Charities. I am sorry to announce that we didn’t 
have any local winners. I have posted the winners list on the 
bulletin board in the hallway entrance.
I want to let you know that on May 29, we lost one of our 
charter members, Carl Hess. He had been a very active member 
serving as our recorder, always helping on our pancake 
breakfasts, roadside trash pickups and many other projects 
around the church. Carl will be missed, may he rest in peace.
In June, our council will send another check to the Ukraine 
relief fund of the Knights of Columbus. To date our council 
has supported our fellow Ukrainians through the Knights of 
Columbus with $675.00.
The priests of the Diocese of Columbus will be meeting with 
Bishop Fernandes at Salt Fork State Park June 19-22. We will 
not be having daily Mass in the parishes on those days.

CHRISTIAN COUNSELING
Jodi Schermerhorn, LPCC-S is offering to our parish Roman 
Catholic and nondenominational Christian Counseling. She 
will offer faith-based professional counseling services to 
parishioners and as an outreach to our surrounding community. 
Jodi is licensed by the State of Ohio Counselor, Social Worker, 
Marriage and Family Therapist Board and combines standard 
clinical counseling practices with the beliefs, practices, and 
spirituality of our Church to provide a thorough and Christ-
centered approach to healing. Areas of focus include children 
ages 3 up, Marriage Therapy, Anger, Anxiety, Problem 
Behavior, Body-focused repetitive behaviors, Conflict 
Resolution, Depression, Family Systems, Parent Child 
Relationship, Trauma-focused Cognitive Behavioral Therapy. 
Contact Jodi directly to ask about insurance and scheduling:
Email: Jodi@sopcc.org, Phone: 614-442-7650 ext. 08

SACRED HEARTS CHURCH would like to welcome the 
following new families to our parish:
Sean and Karen Billingslea
Landon and Shannon Warnament
Dana and Nancy Hughes

PARISH MEMBERSHIP: New Members, please contact 
Sacred Hearts Church Office at sacredheartschurch@gmail.
com or by telephone. 
Present members, please keep our office informed of any 
changes in name, telephone number(s), address and family 
members

mailto:Jodi@sopcc.org
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Alum Creek Heating
and Cooling, LLC

866-282-3769 • 419-253-9445
24-hour Service Available

MILLER
LAWN & POWER EQUIPMENT

Toro/Wheelhorse • Honda • Stihl • Simplicity 
Snapper • Walker • Exmark

1299 Harding Highway E. (St. Rt. 309), Marion
www.MillerLP.com

Chuck Miller 740-382-9162

“For those who 
demand quality”

Thomas Faux/Owner
419.210.0745

Construction, Remodeling and Repairs

Knights of Columbus
Sacred Hearts Council 14671

Chartered Nov. 22, 2008 – Meets 1st Wed., 7:00 p.m.
Now’s the time to join your Parish K of C Council!

419-946-3611

440 Center Street
Cardington

419-864-9045
www.GompfFH.com

GompfGompf
Funeral ServiceFuneral Service

DELAWARE 
740-369-4328

customairdelaware.com

Heating and Cooling Company

DELAWARE 
740-369-4328

customairdelaware.com

Heating and Cooling Company

CARDINGTON HOME AND AUTO
117 West Main Street, Cardington
419-864-6035/Fax: 419-864-6045

RON CARSNER
SCOTT CARSNER
RONNIE CARSNER
CHRIS CARSNER

459 Whetstone River Rd. N.
Caledonia, Ohio 43314

Jerry and 
Pat Park

http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/
crosscatholic.org

Your neighborhood repair &
maintenance facility

99 E. Central Avenue, Delaware OH 43015
740.363.7100

www.saintsautoservice.com
Let us know you are a Sacred Hearts parishioner

Scott & Angela Linnane Parishioners

6695 County Rd. 76,
Mount Gilead

Sporting Clays
Weddings • Catering

419-560-3693

419.946.9460

KIM JANICK

AUTO • HOME • LIFE

AGENT

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property  
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Spring�eld, Missouri.

20-009-353101.v1.12.2020

419.946.9460

KIM JANICK

AUTO • HOME • LIFE

AGENT

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property  
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Spring�eld, Missouri.

20-009-353101.v1.12.2020
20-009-353101.v1.12.2020 

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property 
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Springfield, Missouri.

740-382-8658
atom1@roadrunner.com

Atom/Thiel Electric

Safe
Affordable
Gentle
Effective

NO Twisting, Cracking or Popping
State of the art computer spinal analysis & treatment method

235 W. High St. Suite A, Mt. Gilead, OH.

419-253-1234

SAGE CHIROPRACTIC
Mark Zader D.C., M.S.

Franciscan University Alumnus

D/J Bug Away, LLC

Just say Just say 
“NO”“NO”

Dan and Judy Kirkpatrick, Parishioners
740-396-9366 or 419-845-3178

www.djbugaway.com 
Spring and Fall are the worst! Bugs and spiders and 

wildlife “OH MY!” Let us help, total Pest Management Care

Mount Gilead 
Massage Therapy

12 W. High St.
Mount Gilead, OH 43338

Phone: 
419-751-7100

Website: 
MountGileadMassage.com

Mary K’s Flowers and Gifts
Andrea Miller
Head Designer

419-947-3488

115 N. Main St., Mt. Gilead, OH 43338

www.marykflowers.com

4841 US Highway 42
Mt. Gilead, Ohio 43338

419-947-2391
www.jahnmonuments.com


